## EDITORIAL



## A farewell message from the Editorial Board

For many mental health professionals, perhaps the toughest moments to manage is the complicated grieving process coming after breakups and goodbyes. Each experience stimulates certain internal processes within itself. Unplanned, untimely goodbyes are often thought to be more difficult to deal with. However, on the contrary, sometimes adapting to the arranged and prepared partings and moving to a new page is the first step of change and

improvement. Well, this letter you are reading is one of those goodbyes. As members of the Editorial Board of Düşünen Adam: the Journal of Psychiatry and Neurological Sciences, which has published hundreds of articles in the field of Psychiatry and Neurological Sciences for many years, we are leaving for our posts as of the last issue of 2021. We leave it to you, dear readers, to evaluate the results of our perseverance and efforts, what we did and what we could not do during our twelve-year mandate.

While aiming to contribute to the development of science in our country in this process of more than a

decade; on the other hand, we have attempted to raise our representation power in the international scientific platforms with internationally and widely read and cited qualified articles. Throughout this journey, we brought together authors and readers, hosted by Düşünen Adam Journal of Psychiatry and Neurological Sciences, by rapidly finalizing the evaluation processes of the articles without compromising principles, impartiality and ethical rules.

We would like to thank the distinguished authors who accompanied us throughout our journey, the referees for their unconditional support, our national and international advisory board members, and the most to all our readers. Every ending is a new beginning, every beginning is a new hope. We wish success to the new Editorial Board.

Greetings and best regards Editorial Board